
City of Gary, South Dakota 

Special Meeting  

Thursday February 22, 2024 at 5:00 pm at Gary City Hall 

 

 The Gary City Council met on Thursday February 22nd, 2024 at 5:00 pm in the Gary City Hall for a special meeting.  

Mayor Stoks called the meeting to order. The pledge of allegiance was said. Aldermen Darwyn Engesser, Mike 

Nosbush, Jay Grabow, Doug Nelson, Bob Stee and Albert Bekaert were present. Also, present Joni Kjelden, Jesse 

Jenson, Sharon Kloos & Neil Schumacher.  

 There was no public input. 

 The purpose of this special meeting was to update the council regarding the stabilization ponds. The three concrete 

structures are needing attention to continue working properly for the city’s sanitary sewer system. Brandon with Helms 

& Associates Engineering Firm had met prior with Jesse and Larry to discuss the failing structures and gave options for 

replacement or repair. After a lengthy discussion and questions the council agreed to proceed with this project. Motion 

by Nelson, second by Grabow to sign the letter of agreement for the final design development and preparation of 

construction contract documents with Helms and Associates. All voting aye; motion carried. 

With this being a time sensitive project, the Engineer will begin work immediately to get the design done and approval 

from the council.   

 The next regular city council meeting will be Monday March 4th, 2024 at 6:30 pm at the Gary City Hall. 

 Motion by Grabow, second by Engesser to adjourn. All voting aye; motion carried.  
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